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1.
Introductions and Welcome

Judy Smith welcomed members of the group and thanked Graham for hosting the meeting at ScHARR.  Introductions were made and Judy provided a brief overview of the Building Pathways Project for new members of the group.
2.
Graham Smith, University of Sheffield , the work of ScHARR and 
programmes provided (*Brochure and Slides attached)

Graham explained ScHARR was set up in 1992 to provide a research 
base for the NHS base in Health and Social Sciences and offering 
postgraduate courses for Health Care Professions.  An undergraduate 
programme "BMedSci Health and Human Sciences" was launched 
4/5 
years ago.  Some key features of the programmes of interest to the 
BP 
group include:

· . The programme sees a variety of innovative teaching methods:
· Self Directed Learning

· Web CT

· Placement Partnerships

· The course provides 30 places and allows learners to take one of five different pathways
· The degree provides a good route for students who do not know which area of Health and Social Care the would like to go into ultimately and learners from vocational Level 3 programmes are particularly welcome.
· Routes:  It was initially thought that students would be health and social care professionals studying part time, although mainly students are straight from schools in full time attendance.

· Placements: Placement providers have enjoyed having ScHARR students.  The students do a piece of research or work experiences that help them gain jobs and outcomes have been very positive.  Students 
work experience goes toward the end of their degree and on their CV.

· Graduate opportunities: The majority of the students are 
heading for jobs as paramedics and into research; two have gone onto PhDs, two into occupational therapy.  

Overall it is felt that the course is tooled up to give students "choice" although employers feel the degree doesn't meet all their needs because  the health/social care sectors are changing very rapidly and so the team are currently looking at how to respond to these changes.  

3. The presentation was the stimulus for discussion around a number 
of areas:
· Key Skills: The group had a discussion around issues of Key Skills With regards to learners coming into HE Graham Smith in particular expressed that learners with no A levels seem to have better key skills than those who are coming in from School. Colleges indicated there was an issue how learners perceive the importance of key skills. Graham felt that ITC skills could be improved for all learners.  Gillian Kerman pointed out that the NHS has an agenda for change and are in the process of doing mapping exercises against key skills and those staff struggling with qualifications.  Judy Boxer from Sheffield Hallam University commented that the Widening Participation Project at SHU is working more closely with schools looking at entry into University and HE, getting to know the students and following them through.

· Challenges: The group discussed issues around the entry of students into Health and Social Care and felt that as it is constantly changing; graduates will need to look at being more flexible. There was a discussion of how programmes are meeting the diversity agenda:
· It is felt that there is still an under-representation from males in the area of Health and Social Care and for example very few men work in the area of Social work.  
· There are difficulties in retaining students specifically from first generation ethnic minority students.  In the nursing field in particular Black Ethnic minority students are few.  Sheffield Hallam University take a number of disabled students.  
· Some students get into the third year of degrees and not having declared a difficulty earlier learn that they have dyslexia. 
· In Colleges and at Sheffield Hallam University disability has been given a high profile and money in order to help disabled students.  
· Widening Participation funding and premium funding at Sheffield Hallam University focuses on retention of students.  
· It was considered that the Open University have good support systems in place for part time students; maybe something could be learnt from them. 
· Initiatives: there was a discussion around the strengths and weaknesses of the SOAMS project developed from Sheffield University with local Sheffield children interested in doing medicine. One critique was that this programme had a narrow remit and students may not be successful in getting a place on the medical programme even though they had participated in the project for a number of years. Graham felt the remit of this project could be broader to encompass a wider health and social care field.

· Judy Boxer identified how the Health and Social Care school in SHU had a number of Widening Participation projects which is more broad based i.e. set the scene, planted the seeds and try and work more with teachers.  
· A discussion arose about how although there is a shortage of doctors and nurses in the field, there are not enough places for training.  
4.
Building Pathways Project - Proposals For Future Developments

· Judy gave an update of where the project was currently at and that Building Pathways had recently received funds from Aim Higher, Partnerships for Progression.  Building Pathways put a bid together which has been endorsed from the Building Pathways Project Planning Group (which every college has a representative supporting).  An Action Plan has been put together and can be sent out to the members of this group.  Previously Building Pathways had a focus on the 19ys + strand but wanted to overlap in 16 - 19 strand of P4P.  She invited colleagues to identify how BP could support project which focussed on the progression routes of learners from Level 3 vocational programmes learners from vocational programmes into HE.  Building Pathways Project plans are for a three year funding round until 2006.  Judy pointed out the need to monitor learners through from these programmes possibly using post-codes as a measure of success. Future Areas to look at include:
i. 
· Progression to HE from Level 3 vocational programmes.

· Students with part qualifications could do shorter Access awards and most of the colleges have endorsed this.

· Future of this forum to build more networks around Health and Social Care.

· There was an urgent need to revisit the agreement BP had in place with SHU articulating HNC/D Social Care with the Social Work degree. This may be an opportunity to involve The University of Sheffield and the OU in the progression agreement.
 


Action:  JS to Organise meeting(s) with Colleges, Sheffield 

University and Sheffield Hallam University, OU around area of 
Social Work.


Action: Judy Boxer to provide more information at the next 
meeting of the SHU Social Work network web page. 

5. 
Updates

Very little time was available for full updates, it was therefore agreed to hold the next meeting in the near future.   Gillian Kerman reported that the NHS have a learning account scheme around national frameworks, some looking at developing pathways for Health Care assistants developing basic and key skills.  There was a discussion about ideas for developing Foundation degrees with the NHSU and other HE providers.  It was reported that there is a 10% Premium from Hefce for development of foundation degrees.


Action:  Foundation Degrees to be included on the next meeting 
agenda.

6.  
Date of next meeting


12th November 2003 2pm - 4pm.  With the aim to stimulate ideas for 
projects.  Venue to be arranged and confirmed.
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